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August 1, 2022 

 

 

Past-President Mr. Greg Wheeler, Chairperson 

ICC Nominating Committee 

c/o Will Coffman 

International Code Council 

900 Montclair Road 

Birmingham, AL 35213 

 

Dear Chairman Wheeler and Nomination Committee Members, 

On behalf of the Board of Directors for Oregon Permit Technicians Association, we would like to express 

our written support of Jack Applegate for election to the ICC Board of Directors, as an At-Large Director. 

Mr. Applegate’s commitment to ensuring a safe built environment, in conjunction with years of 

involvement throughout various ICC roles makes him a good candidate for this position. Taking on 

supportive board roles within states he does not reside in, to provide guidance, and advancing programs 

that facilitate the leaders of tomorrow are all valuable characteristics of a leader. It is for these reasons 

we feel his drive will prove an excellent addition to the current ICC Board of Directors. 

Over the years, Mr. Applegate has supported and encouraged not only the OPTA but all of Region II. 

Please accept OPTA’s support in nominating Mr. Applegate for the position of At-Large Director during 

the Annual Business Meeting in Louisville, KY. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Michele Linbarger, President 

Oregon Permit Technicians Association 

2022 Board of Directors 

 

 

Michele Linbarger, President  |  Serena Locke, VP  |  Regan Trapp, Secretary   

Cailin Tang, Melany Klemmer and Paige Torres, Directors At-Large  |  Tiffany Little, Past-President 
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